Memorandum

TO:
Representative ________
FROM: 
Maryann Sanders, Bipartisan Management Committee Fellow

DATE: 

RE: 

Draft Response: (HB2686)
Per your request, I have drafted an appropriate constituent response letter to_________.  If there are any further questions or concerns in this regard, please feel free to contact me. 

Draft Response

Dear ________,

I am writing to you regarding your recent correspondence concerning House Bill 2686/Senate Bill 1420. First and foremost, thank you for not only your interest in the bill but for your service in such a vital field of emergency service. I am pleased with the progress we have made with the Wilderness EMT Program and I will continue to aid the Search and Rescue specialists as much as I can. 

As you may know, HB 2686 is a rewrite of Act 45 of 1985 and is a tremendous step for EMS providers in connecting them with the national standards of practice. Some of it’ major provisions include an expanded scope of practice of the EMS personnel, a required medical director on staff or contract, ambulance services to be statutorily defined as EMS agencies, and authority for the Department of Health to enter into sole source contracts with regional EMS councils, just to name a few. It is clear that you are well informed on this legislation and the efforts to update and develop the EMS system to better suit the needs of the commonwealth. This bill will have very important affects on our emergency services and their personnel.

You will be happy to know that HB 2686 was voted unanimously out of the House Veterans Affairs and Emergency Preparedness and is currently before the full House. I assure you that when HB 2686 is called up for a vote, I will be voting yes for this legislations, which is expected to go straight to the Governor’s desk for his signature.

Thank you for taking the time to contact me with your support. Congratulations to your two wonderful children. You must be proud to have your son following in your steps and a daughter with a good head on her shoulders. We, the citizens of this great commonwealth, truly are the beneficiaries of your great sacrifices. Again, thank you for taking the time to share your thoughts with me.

Sincerely,

